
Paul held a German Family meeting in Camberg to share Master's directions 

Brunhilde Heimuhle 
August 1973 

Photo date and location unknown 

It one was to define the underlining current of the last weeks; it would be the thought that we are no 

longer working for our - own nation but for others and the world. 

God is working now to bring the one-family-conception up to the world-wide level. Master's stay in 

America and his work there has planted this kind of feeling and thinking deep into our hearts. 

Our minds are so captured by this thought that we are moved to persuade others to partake in this great 

crusade. Looking back we notice an inward maturing in spirit, a growing resoluteness and a more 

encompassing view of Father's great plan. With a thankful heart we realize that never before in history 

was man as privileged as we are, living in these days. 

After more than 30 missionaries had left for America at the beginning of this year, three trainees were 

sent to Belvedere in the first part of June to attend the second international 100-day course. 

They had just left, when they were followed by ten missionaries who were to become team members in 

America. In September more than 50 members will go to America as well. 

Whenever a vanguard of this kind sets out to explore new frontiers across the ocean, it is reminiscent of 

our pilgrim fathers who so many years before undertook the same voyage. It is incredible to think that 

God has selected each one of us to carry on the heritage that our forefathers laid 200 years ago. Those 

who have been chosen to leave for America are feverishly making preparations, brushing up their English 



etc. In addition to this all of us in Germany are working to bring in new members. 

 

Paul was called by Master to European national leaders' conference in Belvedere. He stayed there for one 

week. When he returned, it was also time for our first three 100-day-trainees to say farewell to Belvedere. 

Paul as well as the three boys were anxiously awaited. 

 

Emphasizing the urgency, Paul mentioned to the whole German Family which had assembled on the 

weekend of his return that our mission was twofold; first to send missionaries to the USA and second to 

strengthen the remaining foundation in Germany. 

 

Gerhard, Jurgen and Heiner gave lively and detailed account of their training in Belvedere. With high 

spirits and a strong will to fight each member focused his attention upon his mission field with the 

determination to bring results: Good news has been pouring in steadily now. 

 

In the meantime training courses have started. Jurgen is teacher. Other than the German members we now 

have participants from Norway, Finland, Sweden, New Zealand and Spain. There are courses conducted 

for 7, 14 and 21 days, and each course is followed by a test. 

 

Camberg has become a beautiful place and has turned out to be the ideal surrounding for Family 

meetings; Principle lectures and recreation on the weekends. Again we are moved by the beautiful 

landscape. We have had a week of lovely sunshine, and everyone felt deep satisfaction given by the 

nearness of woods and meadows. 

 

The machines in the printing shop never stand still. The first part of President Kim's Study Guide in 

English language has been printed -- 2000 copies. In the meantime the translation of the book into 

German is going on. The first chapter (120 pages) has been printed and is being given out as a small book. 

 

We are very thankful to be called to do Father's work at this time. With love and greetings to all our 

brothers and sisters in the whole world, Mansei 

 

 

 


